
HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
February 3, 1986 

Dear Friends - 

Just in case this letter is forwarded to you and you are reading it on the 
beach in the Bahamas or some equally fine birding "hot spot" I should tell 
you that you are missing some fantastic winter birding here in Western 
Massachusetts. My definition of "fantastic": I have discovered I can see 
plenty from my car window and my back yard offers wonderful opportunities 
to do "in-depth study" of the starling, deepening my understanding of this 
much maligned bird. By the next letter the spring migration will be 
underway and we'll be standing in swamps in 350 rainy weather juggling 
binoculars, scopes, thermoses and Dristan, loving every minute of it. Ail! 
The Joys of Birdingi 

MEETINGS 

To keep you interested until spring there are two excellent programs 
planned for the warmth of the indoors and two field trips for the more 
hardy souls. This Monday, February 10th we are pleased to have 
James Cardoza who will present a program describing the "Turkey 
Restoration Project in Massachusetts". Then on Monday, March 10th, 
Bob Humphrey will be speaking on "A Monomoy Wilderness" drawing on his 
,experiences working at the Monomoy National Wildlife Refuge. Both programs 
are at the Hitchcock at 7:30. The last two meetings for the year will be 
on April 14 and May 12 - more about them in the next mailing. 

FIELD TRIPS 

The February field trip will be on February 15, Quabbin Reservoir, led 
by Scott. We'll be meeting at the Winaor Dam at 7:30. It will be a half 
day trip. Please call Scott at 665-3463 evenings if you wish to go. On 
March 15 Scott will lead a trip to the South Shore (Plymouth Area). 
Meet at the Hitchcock at 5:00 a.m. It will be all day (bring lunch). Call 
Scott at 665-3463 evenings if you wish to go. 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAMS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 

February 6  - Tom Amy on "Birding in Namibia and Botswana". This 
is one of the Thursday evening Slide Shows at the Center at 7:30. There is 
a modest admission. 
February 15 - Guabbin Eagles and Ecology, a trip from Hitchcock 
(9:00 - 2:00). There is a small fee and registration is required. Call 
the Center (256-6006). 

There will be a bird course offered again this spring, details of which are 
not finalized at this point. Call the Center for more information. 
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COMING UP 

April 12 (?) - FIELD TRIP TO PLUM ISLAND 
May 23-26 - FIELD TRIP TO MONHEGAN ISLAND in Maine (the 3rd trip 
for the club). There is still room for five more people. It is great 
birding on a beautiful, interesting island and wonderful fun. The 
approximate coat is S150.00 which includes 3 nights' sleeping 
accommodations, meals, ferry to and from the Island and the boat trip to 
see the Puffins. For more information call Scott evenings at 665-3463. We 
need to know how many are going by the meeting on Feb. 10th, so either 
contact one of us or return the enclosed form to Scott. 

We brainstormed many field trip possibilities at a recent Board meeting and 
came LID with a number of ideas we would like your reaction to. I have put 
then together in a form and am enclosing them with this letter. Please take 
a moment to mark the form, making comments if you wish. Either bring it to 
the Feb. 10th meeting or send it to me at 43 Ridgecrest Rd., Amhert, MA 
01002. 

Also in this mailing you will find the "Dead Bird Sheet". You can thank 
Dave Spector for this and before making unkind comments and throwing it 
in the nearest receptacle, please read it and see how you can help budding 
ornithologists increase their knowledge! 

See you on the 10th - 

Sincerely, 

Jag,. 
Sally Venman, 
Secretary 



MONHEGAN REGISTRATION FORM 

Date: May 23-26, 1986: Approximate cost - $150.00 (covers everythin9 but. 
tvansportation to the ferry - we'll car pool) 

NAME: 

ADDRESS: 

PHONE: 

Send to Scott Surner, 13 Elm Circle, South Deerfield, MA 01373 

Questions? Call Scott evenings at 665-3463. 



Does anybody have a use for this dead bird? 

Yes! Dead birds are used in scientific collections for research and teaching 
purposes. Birds are often prepared as study skins from which most of the 
s,keleton and internal organs have been removed. These skins provide a 
permanent record of the plumage of the bird and can be used to study molt 
and geographic variation. Some birds are pickled in alcohol. These spirit 
specimens are used to study the muscles and internal organs. Some birds 
are prepared as skeletons, which allows the bones of different species to 
be compared. Specimens of any sort document the occurrence of a species in a 
given location at a particular time and serve as permanent records of 
migration dates and unusual occurrences. 

How should I save the dead bird?

The best way to preserve a dead bird until its final preparation as a specimen 
is to put it in a well closed plastic bag and freeze it. 

What documentation is important? 

Four items should be written down as soon as the bird is collected and the 
piece of paper with this intormation should be put in the bag with the bird 
before it is frozen: 
The date (day, month, and year) the bird was found (writing out the name 
of the month in full can help prevent confusion); 
The location (at least town and state) the bird was found; 
The collector, the person who found the bird and recorded the data; and 
The circumstances of collection, how the bird came to be collected--
do not draw conclusions--it is better to write* -dead on road" or "tound under 
window" than "hit by car" or "hit window," unless you know the latter 
to be true. 
Any other intormation that seems important can be included. 

Can I keep this bird? 

No! it is illegal to keep dead or live birds, or parts thereof, without 
appropriate federal and state permits. 

Can I help pi shooting birds for scientific collections? 

No! It is illegal to kill birds without federal and state collecting permits. 
[Domestic species, Rock Doves (Pigeons), Starlings, House Sparrows, and 
game birds in season are exceptions to the above mentioned laws.1 

Who in this area can use this bird? 

The University ot Massachusetts Museum of Zo8logy maintains research and 
teaching collections of birds and welcomes additions to these collections. 
The Museum of Zodlogy holds federal and state salvage permits which allows 
it to keep birds found dead. 

Specimens can be brought to room 321 or room 347 Morrill Science Center at 
the University in Amherst (across North Pleasant Street from the campus pond). 
For more intormation call (413) 545-04)7 or 545-0068. 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
APRIL 7, 1986 

Dear Friends - 

Once again it is time for the bi-monthly newsletter. Remembering how cold 
it was when I wrote last, I must say that this early spring weather is a 
treat to be enjoyed. I am having fun relearning gradually the sights and 
sounds of the early migrants. Another month and I will probably be 
overwhelmed by the great numbers of new sights and sounds daily - a proble 
I'll just have to learn to live with! It's hard to believe that ten years 
ago my idea of the BIG spring event was opening day at Fenway. 
So --- lets PLAY BIRDS!!!!!!! 

MEETINGS 

On Monday, April 14 we are pleased to have Dr. Edmund B. Olchowski with us 
to give us a slide presentation entitled "Birds of the Fields and Woods - 
and Wildflowers". Dr. Olchowski is know for his outstanding bird pictures 
has won many awards in photographic competitions throughout the world, and 
has exhibited prints locally and places such as the Cornell University 
Laboratory of Ornithology and Harvard University. He is currently 
president of the Franklin County Camera Club. 

On Monday, May 12 please join us for Jo and Gil Fernandez presenting a 
program on "The Ospreys at Westport". This husband and wife team of 
amateur naturalists has worked tirelessly to save and protect the osprey 
not only in the colony near their home in coastal Massachusetts but also i 
the vast Chesapeake Bay area. Since 1963 they have spent hours making 
field studies, observations and photographs giving physical and structural 
assistance to the Westport ospreys. In 1969 their color slides won the 
Journalistic Award in the national competition of nature photo-essays 
sponsored by the Photographic Society of America and were invited to 
present their program at the Society's international convention in New 
York. In 1970 they received the coveted Audubon "A" Award for their 
outstanding work. 

Both meetings are at 7:30 at the Hitchcock Center. 

FIELD TRIPS 

April 12 (this Saturday): Jim Marcum is leading an all day trip to 
Plum Island leaving at 5:00 a.m. from the Hitchcock Center. Bring 
lunch. Please call Jim (549-1613) if you plan on going. 

May 10: Spring Warblers. etc. - local or Quabbin, 1/2 day, leader 
to be announced. Check the Voice (253-2218) for update. 

May 23-26: Monhegan trip. Because of cancellation there is still room. 
If interested call Scott (665-3463). 



June 20-22: Connecticut Lakes in New Hampshire. Enough have slgnec 
to make the trip a go. There is space left however. If interestec c 
Scott (665-3463). 

August 23: Stellwagen Bank Pelagic Birding trip with the Allen Bird 
Club led by Scott and Seth Kellogg (see insert). We expect his trip to 
fill quickly so please send your money as soon as possible to hold a plac 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAMS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 

Spring Birding Course, led by Scott. Only one of the seven classes haa 
taken place - lots of good birding yet to come with a good group. Call 
Hitchcock for information (256-6066). There is a charge (it's worth it). 

Cape Cod Ecology Weekend (May 9 - 11). A total ecological experience 
which includes much good birding. Call for information and coat (256-6066 

Plum Island Birding, May 17. Must pre-regiater (256-6006). 

AND 

Conservation minded people in the town of Amherst are concerned with the 
effect of rapid growth and the large amounts of land being consumed for 
development. Pete Westover, Conservation Director, has asked the Hampshi 
Bird Club to help in establishing a base line survey of breeding birds in 
the town in order to have a handle on what birds are nesting where. 
taking a breeding bird census, a more accurate estimate can be made a 
the amount of habitat being lost to rapid development. We'll be diacu L 

this briefly at Monday's meeting and you'll have an opportunity to hear h 
you can help. 

Reminder to all you summer travelers going to exotic places: Remember th 
the Club has many bird books covering many areas across the U.S. and some 
foreign spots. Give me a call (549-1098) if you would like to borrow. 
And, while you're traveling and adding to your life list, think about 
picking up informative books from areas we don't have covered to add to t 
collection! Many thanks! 

Hope to see you Monday - 

S claz.\
Sally Venman (Sec'y) 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 

April 14 Meeting 

"Birds of the Fields and Woods - and Wildflowers" 
by Dr. Edmund B. Olchowski 

The program will be a slide presentation in which Dr. Olchowski 

will recreate and relate his experiences in capturing the prize winning 

nature photgraphs in his collection. 

Dr. Olchowski who is known for his outstanding bird pictures 

has won many awards in photographic competitions throughout the world 

and has been honored by the New England Camera Club Council and the 

Photographic Society of America. His prints have been on exhibit 

at Cornell University Laboratory of Ornithology, Harvard University, 

University of Massachusetts Dental Convention, Quabbin Visitors Center 

as well as local libraries and hospitals. He has served as president 

of the Amherst and Northampton Camera Clubs and is currently president 

of the Franklin County Camera Club. 



Vessel: 

When &Where: 

Leaders: 

The Hampshire & Allen Bird Clubs 

Piesents 

STELINAGEN RANK PELAGIC BIRDING TRIP 

The Gusty Cali. II/ Holds a maximun of 45 people. 

August 23, 1986 at 8:30 a.m./ Lynn, Massachusetts. 

Seth Kellogg / SouthwiCk / phone 1-800-332-9685. 
Scott Surer / So. Deerfield / phone 665-3463. 

Payment: The trip will cost $18.00 per person. Reservations will 
only be held upon payment. 

Send payment to: Mr. Gerhard Thiesa 
149 Butternut Hollow Rd. 
West Springfield, Ma. 01089 

lYtaLs : 

Mbtion Sickness: 

Should See: 

Possibilities: 

Bring your own. The Vessel will have cold drinks & light 
snacks available. 

Ginger Capsules will be available before our departure at 
a minute cost. Studies have shown Ginger Capsules to be 
more effective than the Scopalamine patch, and with no 
side effects. 

We hope to see you on board!! 

Greater, Sooty, Msruc, Cory's Shearwaters. 
Parasitic Jaeger, Wilson's Storm-Petrel, 
Laughing Gull, Common and Roseate Tern. 

Pomarine Jaeger, LeaCh's Storm-Petrel, 
Red-necked Phalarope, Sabine's Gull, 
Black Tern. 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 

August 20, 1986 

Dear Friend, 

It happened again! I woke up this morning and discovered that it is THE MIDDLE 
OF AUGUST! No one warned me, no one even suggested to me that summer days were 
in fact nearing an end. The shock of this realization was quickly followed by 
the booming voice of reality (sounded amazingly like Scott) saying "Write the 
Bird Club letter!" So I guess I'll put aside my bathing suit, trash novel and 
wine cooler (for the moment) and get on with it - 

Last year was a good one. Programs presented by Seth Kellogg, Tom Tyning, Scott 
Surner, James Cardoza, Bob Humphrey, Ed Olchowski and Tom Amy were illuminating 
and entertaining. There were a couple parties thrown in and always good food 
and friendship at each meeting. 

Field trips included planned day trips to Plum Island, Quabbin, the South Shore, 
and a Stellwagen Bank pelagic birding trip with the Allen Bird Club. Trips to 
Greenfield for the European Goldfinch and Concord for the Fieldfare were 
announced on the Voice (rarities seldom give advance notice heralding their 
arrival). There were two weekend trips as well - one to Monhegan Island and one 
to the Connecticut Lakes in New Hampshire. 

1986)1987 - THE WAY IT'S GOING TO BE 
(at least for now) 

Monday, September 15, 6:00 p.m. PARTY! Come with your Big Bird Stories, 
your appetite and the following: (1) something to grill (barbecue, barbecuer, 
condiments, utensils, cups, plates, etc. will be provided), (2) a salad or 
dessert to share (pot-luck style), and (3) whatever you want to drink (the Club 
will provide a hot pot with instant coffees, teas, etc.). We'll get acquainted, 
talk about plans for the year, update the Rare Bird Alert, and take memberships. 

Monday. October 20, 7:30. Mark Lynch, an experienced birder from the 
Worcester area, will present a program on "Birds of Eastern Australia". 

Monday, November 17, 7:30. John Green, well known local interpretive 
naturalist will present his program on The Gannets of Bonaventure. 

All meetings are at the Hitchcock Center. If you wish to mark your calanders 
for the rest of the year, the remaining meetings will be held on the second 
Monday of each month through May. More specific information will be sent in 
later mailings. 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAMS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 

Thursday, September 11, 7:30 - Tom Ricardi on "Birds of Prey". 

Saturday, September 13 - Hawk Watch field trip (registration necessary). 

September 19 - 21 - Cape May weekend (must register - see insert). 

Hitchcock asks a modest fee for its programs. Call the Center (256-6066) for 
information or to register. 



MEMBERSHIP 

Enclosed is a membership form. We hope that you will be overcome by an 
uncontrollable urge to fill it out and return it with a check in rapid fashion. 
The Club has three expenses: programs, upkeep on the "Voice" (we're the only 
bird club in the State with its own voice) and the costs that go with bi-monthly 
mailings. Our only source of income is membership dues. At this point we are in 
the black, but lust so. We really appreciate your support in becoming a member 
and hope that if you are renewing your membership you might consider con-
tributing at a higher level than before. In order to save, this will be the 
only mailing that will go to everyone on the general mailing list. From now on 
only members will receive Club news by mail. Membership runs from September 
through August. Sometime this fall I will get a membership list together with 
names and telephone numbers. A new Rare Bird Alert telephone tree will also be 
formed. Both will be sent to the appropriate people. 

RARE BIRD ALERT 
(a membership privilege) 

If you are interested in continuing on the Rare Bird Alert telephone tree or if 
you want your name included, it is necessary that we be notified of this 
by the October 20th meeting. After that time the '85- - 86 tree will not be 
used. There is a place on the membership form to indicate your interest. 

AND . . . ET CETERA 

Hampshire Bird Club Board Members: 
Scott Surner (665-3463) - President 
Jim Marcum (549-1613) - Vice-President 
Sally Venman (549-1098) - Secretary 
Natalie Drake (549-4599) - Treasurer 
Tom Amy (548-9520) 
Jan Ortiz (549-1768) 
Marny Price (253-5016) 
Marge Tauer (584-8257) 
Jan Tolhurst (256-8832) 
Jeff Zeyr (323-4931) 

Please call any of us if you have questions or comments. We are looking for 
people interested in leading field trips. If you are interested in helping or 
know someone who might be, please let us know. 

Promising shorter letters in the future and really hoping to see you on 
September 15th - 

Sincerely, 

Sally Venman 

Secretary 



Dear Pelagic Birder, 
The time has finally arrived for our first ever 

Hampshire & Allen bird club Pelagic trip. As indicated in the previous 
announcement, we set sail this coming Saturday August 23rd at 8:00 am. Our 
ship is the "Gusty Gale II". The Gusty Gale II is a party fishing boat 
chartered by the Hampshire & Allen bird clubs. Its length is 55 feet, Coast 
Guard approved, with restrooms and some outside seating. It also has an 
enclosed cabin. 

As stated before, we leave from the Harbor Mall,Lynn (see directions below) 
at 8:00 am sharp and should return, to port around 3 or 4:00 in the 
afternoon. In terms of clothing, I recommend rain gear for protection from 
the sea spray or rain, and warm clothes period. Weather out at sea can be 
drastically different from the mainland, even on a hot August day. Another 
must is a lunch. Food will not be available on this trip. Drinks on the 
other hand will be available, but I still recommend you bring your own. The 
last item on the li t is mr1=f. important. MOTION sTCKNFqR PRPVFNTION. We 
will have available before our departure, Ginger Capsules. Whether you use 
our Capsules or bring your own, just make sure you take something. "DON'T 
BE A HERO" 

Directions to Harbor Mall,Lynn. 

Take the Mass.Pike (rte.90) east to Boston. Once in Boston, take the 
Fitzgerald Expressway (North & South/rte.93) . Once on the expressway, look 
for signs that say Callahan Tunnel/Logan Airport. (Exit 24) Take that exit 
and go through the Callahan- Tunnel. Once through the tunnel, follow signs 
to Revere & Lynn.(rte.lA NORTH) From this point on you'll stay on Rte.lA 
NORTH. After about 15 minutes on rte. 1A North, you'll see a sign on the 
right that says "POINT OF PINES", go past the sign and proceed over the 
bridge. Once over the bridge, about 1.5 miles down on right, look for sign 
to HARBOR MALL. Take that right and drive down to dock. Parking may cost 
$1.00. If you have any questions before Saturday, please feel free to give 
me a ring in the evening. Look forward to seeing you on board!. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Surner 
(413)665-3463 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
November 28, 1986 

Dear Friends - 

I have a new toy. It's a bird feeder with one way glass that fits In 
a window, inside the room. The birds can feast without being aware 
that I am watching their every move, just a few inches away. This is a 
mixed blessing. I have it set next to my desk and all I want to do is 
watch the birds. There hasn't been a bill paid since the feeder was 
installed. It is by sheer agonizing discipline that this letter is 
being written at all. Hy cats are on the verge of nervous breakdowns; 
my husband is claiming desertion; and I suspect that Christmas might 
not happen at the Venmans' this year. In answer to this problem 

however, I say that I have to keep close watch so that when that rare 
bird arrives (and arrive it will) I'll be there to alert you - I know 
you are depending on my vigilance! 

OLD NEWS 

We have had two very good speakers and a party thus far this year. 
Nark Lynch took us to Australia, and John Green to Bonaventure and 
"places along the way". We had field trips to Plum Island, Quabbin, 
and the Berkshire Lakes. The new Rare Bird Alert telephone tree is 
out and ready to be used. I am getting materials together for members 
including a membership list, board members' names, telephone numbers 
of interest to birders and an updated list of book titles in the Bird 
Club librtiry. 

NEW NEWS 

Monday, December 8, 7:30 p.m., Hitchcock Center - Members' holiday 
party - Please brine, up to ten of your slides to show (any subject 
depicting nature) and a goodie (snack or dessert) to share. Following 
the meeting we will be making plans for the annual Christmas Bird 

Count to be held Sunday, December 21. We hope to involve many 
people. You can go out all day, a portion of the day or even 

participate by counting birds at your feeder. Our area includes parts 
of Amherst, Sunderland, Hadley and South Hadley. The count is done 
nationally, information being compiled by the National Audubon 
Society. It is not only fun to participate but is important 
information gathering at the same time. There will be a potluck supper 
at Arcadia at 6:00 p.m. followed by compilation of the day's count of 
the whole area at 7:00. If you want to participate and can't make the 
meeting, please call Scott (665-3463) or leave a message on the Voice 
(256-1836). 

Thursday, January 1, 1987: A Western Massachusetts BIRD BLITZ (a 
field trip brought to you by your Bird Club) to start the year right. 
We'll meet at the Hitchcock Center at 7:00 a.m. and go where the birds 
are. Scott Surner will lead and would like you to call him at 
665-3463 if you are interested. 



Saturday, January 10: An Eastern Massachusetts field trip to Plum 

Island and Cape Ann led by Jim Marcum will leave from the Center at 

5:00 a.m. It's an all day trip so bring lunch and very warm 
clothes. 

Monday, January 12, 7:30, Hitchcock Center - the regular monthly 
meeting will be a slide presentation and talk by Frank Mantlik 
entitled "A Year in the life of a Birder". 

FUTURE NEWS 
(more details later) 

Monday, February 9  - Regular meeting featuring Susan Smith from 
the Department of Biological Science at Mount Holyoke College. 

Monday, March 9  - Regular meeting with Curtice Griffin, Department 
of Forestry and Wildlife Management, UMass, speaking on the 
Galapagos. 

Monday, April 13 - Regular meeting with Nat Drake showing slides 
taken on her recent trip to Costa Rica. 

Monday, May 11 - Regular meeting with Paul Beaver featuring South 
American birds. 

Also, in the works - our annual Monhegan trip Memorial Day weekend, a 
repeat of last year's weekend trip to the Connecticut Lakes in New 
Eampahire on the last weekend in June, and who knows what else? 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAM 
(small fee, call 256-6066 for more information) 

Wednesday, December 10, 7:30 p.m., "Winter Bird Feeding Workshop". 

Saturday, January 17, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., "Quabbin Eagles and 
Ecology" - pre-registration required. 

Also be sure to check the Bird Voice (253-2216) regularly for 
unscheduled field trips and other events of interest to birders. 
Hope to see you on December 8th and at the Christmas Countt 

Sally Venman, Secretary 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
APRIL 7, 1986 

Dear Friends - 

Once again it is time for the bi-monthly newsletter. Remembering how cold 
it was when I wrote last, I must say that this early spring weather is a 
treat to be enjoyed. I am having fun relearning gradually the sights and 
sounds of the early migrants. Another month and I will probably be 
overwhelmed by the great numbers of new sights and sounds daily - a proble 
I'll just have to learn to live with! It's hard to believe that ten years 
ago my idea of the BIG spring event was opening day at Fenway. 
So --- lets PLAY BIRDS!!!!!!! 

MEETINGS 

On Monday, April 14 we are pleased to have Dr. Edmund B. Olchowski with us 
to give us a slide presentation entitled "Birds of the Fields and Woods - 
and Wildflowers". Dr. Olchowski is know for his outstanding bird pictures 
has won many awards in photographic competitions throughout the world, and 
has exhibited prints locally and places such as the Cornell University 
Laboratory of Ornithology and Harvard University. He is currently 
president of the Franklin County Camera Club. 

On Monday, May 12 please join us for Jo and Gil Fernandez presenting a 
program on "The Ospreys at Westport". This husband and wife team of 
amateur naturalists has worked tirelessly to save and protect the osprey 
not only in the colony near their home in coastal Massachusetts but also i 
the vast Chesapeake Bay area. Since 1963 they have spent hours making 
field studies, observations and photographs giving physical and structural 
assistance to the Westport ospreys. In 1969 their color slides won the 
Journalistic Award in the national competition of nature photo-essays 
sponsored by the Photographic Society of America and were invited to 
present their program at the Society's international convention in New 
York. In 1970 they received the coveted Audubon "A" Award for their 
outstanding work. 

Both meetings are at 7:30 at the Hitchcock Center. 

FIELD TRIPS 

April 12 (this Saturday): Jim Marcum is leading an all day trip to 
Plum Island leaving at 5:00 a.m. from the Hitchcock Center. Bring 
lunch. Please call Jim (549-1613) if you plan on going. 

May 10: Spring Warblers. etc. - local or Quabbin, 1/2 day, leader 
to be announced. Check the Voice (253-2218) for update. 

May 23-26: Monhegan trip. Because of cancellation there is still room. 
If interested call Scott (665-3463). 



June 20-22: Connecticut Lakes in New Hampshire. Enough have slgnec 
to make the trip a go. There is space left however. If interestec c 
Scott (665-3463). 

August 23: Stellwagen Bank Pelagic Birding trip with the Allen Bird 
Club led by Scott and Seth Kellogg (see insert). We expect his trip to 
fill quickly so please send your money as soon as possible to hold a plac 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAMS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 

Spring Birding Course, led by Scott. Only one of the seven classes haa 
taken place - lots of good birding yet to come with a good group. Call 
Hitchcock for information (256-6066). There is a charge (it's worth it). 

Cape Cod Ecology Weekend (May 9 - 11). A total ecological experience 
which includes much good birding. Call for information and coat (256-6066 

Plum Island Birding, May 17. Must pre-regiater (256-6006). 

AND 

Conservation minded people in the town of Amherst are concerned with the 
effect of rapid growth and the large amounts of land being consumed for 
development. Pete Westover, Conservation Director, has asked the Hampshi 
Bird Club to help in establishing a base line survey of breeding birds in 
the town in order to have a handle on what birds are nesting where. 
taking a breeding bird census, a more accurate estimate can be made a 
the amount of habitat being lost to rapid development. We'll be diacu L 

this briefly at Monday's meeting and you'll have an opportunity to hear h 
you can help. 

Reminder to all you summer travelers going to exotic places: Remember th 
the Club has many bird books covering many areas across the U.S. and some 
foreign spots. Give me a call (549-1098) if you would like to borrow. 
And, while you're traveling and adding to your life list, think about 
picking up informative books from areas we don't have covered to add to t 
collection! Many thanks! 

Hope to see you Monday - 

S claz.\
Sally Venman (Sec'y) 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 

April 14 Meeting 

"Birds of the Fields and Woods - and Wildflowers" 
by Dr. Edmund B. Olchowski 

The program will be a slide presentation in which Dr. Olchowski 

will recreate and relate his experiences in capturing the prize winning 

nature photgraphs in his collection. 

Dr. Olchowski who is known for his outstanding bird pictures 

has won many awards in photographic competitions throughout the world 

and has been honored by the New England Camera Club Council and the 

Photographic Society of America. His prints have been on exhibit 

at Cornell University Laboratory of Ornithology, Harvard University, 

University of Massachusetts Dental Convention, Quabbin Visitors Center 

as well as local libraries and hospitals. He has served as president 

of the Amherst and Northampton Camera Clubs and is currently president 

of the Franklin County Camera Club. 



Vessel: 

When &Where: 

Leaders: 

The Hampshire & Allen Bird Clubs 

Piesents 

STELINAGEN RANK PELAGIC BIRDING TRIP 

The Gusty Cali. II/ Holds a maximun of 45 people. 

August 23, 1986 at 8:30 a.m./ Lynn, Massachusetts. 

Seth Kellogg / SouthwiCk / phone 1-800-332-9685. 
Scott Surer / So. Deerfield / phone 665-3463. 

Payment: The trip will cost $18.00 per person. Reservations will 
only be held upon payment. 

Send payment to: Mr. Gerhard Thiesa 
149 Butternut Hollow Rd. 
West Springfield, Ma. 01089 

lYtaLs : 

Mbtion Sickness: 

Should See: 

Possibilities: 

Bring your own. The Vessel will have cold drinks & light 
snacks available. 

Ginger Capsules will be available before our departure at 
a minute cost. Studies have shown Ginger Capsules to be 
more effective than the Scopalamine patch, and with no 
side effects. 

We hope to see you on board!! 

Greater, Sooty, Msruc, Cory's Shearwaters. 
Parasitic Jaeger, Wilson's Storm-Petrel, 
Laughing Gull, Common and Roseate Tern. 

Pomarine Jaeger, LeaCh's Storm-Petrel, 
Red-necked Phalarope, Sabine's Gull, 
Black Tern. 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 

August 20, 1986 

Dear Friend, 

It happened again! I woke up this morning and discovered that it is THE MIDDLE 
OF AUGUST! No one warned me, no one even suggested to me that summer days were 
in fact nearing an end. The shock of this realization was quickly followed by 
the booming voice of reality (sounded amazingly like Scott) saying "Write the 
Bird Club letter!" So I guess I'll put aside my bathing suit, trash novel and 
wine cooler (for the moment) and get on with it - 

Last year was a good one. Programs presented by Seth Kellogg, Tom Tyning, Scott 
Surner, James Cardoza, Bob Humphrey, Ed Olchowski and Tom Amy were illuminating 
and entertaining. There were a couple parties thrown in and always good food 
and friendship at each meeting. 

Field trips included planned day trips to Plum Island, Quabbin, the South Shore, 
and a Stellwagen Bank pelagic birding trip with the Allen Bird Club. Trips to 
Greenfield for the European Goldfinch and Concord for the Fieldfare were 
announced on the Voice (rarities seldom give advance notice heralding their 
arrival). There were two weekend trips as well - one to Monhegan Island and one 
to the Connecticut Lakes in New Hampshire. 

1986)1987 - THE WAY IT'S GOING TO BE 
(at least for now) 

Monday, September 15, 6:00 p.m. PARTY! Come with your Big Bird Stories, 
your appetite and the following: (1) something to grill (barbecue, barbecuer, 
condiments, utensils, cups, plates, etc. will be provided), (2) a salad or 
dessert to share (pot-luck style), and (3) whatever you want to drink (the Club 
will provide a hot pot with instant coffees, teas, etc.). We'll get acquainted, 
talk about plans for the year, update the Rare Bird Alert, and take memberships. 

Monday. October 20, 7:30. Mark Lynch, an experienced birder from the 
Worcester area, will present a program on "Birds of Eastern Australia". 

Monday, November 17, 7:30. John Green, well known local interpretive 
naturalist will present his program on The Gannets of Bonaventure. 

All meetings are at the Hitchcock Center. If you wish to mark your calanders 
for the rest of the year, the remaining meetings will be held on the second 
Monday of each month through May. More specific information will be sent in 
later mailings. 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAMS OF INTEREST TO BIRDERS 

Thursday, September 11, 7:30 - Tom Ricardi on "Birds of Prey". 

Saturday, September 13 - Hawk Watch field trip (registration necessary). 

September 19 - 21 - Cape May weekend (must register - see insert). 

Hitchcock asks a modest fee for its programs. Call the Center (256-6066) for 
information or to register. 



MEMBERSHIP 

Enclosed is a membership form. We hope that you will be overcome by an 
uncontrollable urge to fill it out and return it with a check in rapid fashion. 
The Club has three expenses: programs, upkeep on the "Voice" (we're the only 
bird club in the State with its own voice) and the costs that go with bi-monthly 
mailings. Our only source of income is membership dues. At this point we are in 
the black, but lust so. We really appreciate your support in becoming a member 
and hope that if you are renewing your membership you might consider con-
tributing at a higher level than before. In order to save, this will be the 
only mailing that will go to everyone on the general mailing list. From now on 
only members will receive Club news by mail. Membership runs from September 
through August. Sometime this fall I will get a membership list together with 
names and telephone numbers. A new Rare Bird Alert telephone tree will also be 
formed. Both will be sent to the appropriate people. 

RARE BIRD ALERT 
(a membership privilege) 

If you are interested in continuing on the Rare Bird Alert telephone tree or if 
you want your name included, it is necessary that we be notified of this 
by the October 20th meeting. After that time the '85- - 86 tree will not be 
used. There is a place on the membership form to indicate your interest. 

AND . . . ET CETERA 

Hampshire Bird Club Board Members: 
Scott Surner (665-3463) - President 
Jim Marcum (549-1613) - Vice-President 
Sally Venman (549-1098) - Secretary 
Natalie Drake (549-4599) - Treasurer 
Tom Amy (548-9520) 
Jan Ortiz (549-1768) 
Marny Price (253-5016) 
Marge Tauer (584-8257) 
Jan Tolhurst (256-8832) 
Jeff Zeyr (323-4931) 

Please call any of us if you have questions or comments. We are looking for 
people interested in leading field trips. If you are interested in helping or 
know someone who might be, please let us know. 

Promising shorter letters in the future and really hoping to see you on 
September 15th - 

Sincerely, 

Sally Venman 

Secretary 



Dear Pelagic Birder, 
The time has finally arrived for our first ever 

Hampshire & Allen bird club Pelagic trip. As indicated in the previous 
announcement, we set sail this coming Saturday August 23rd at 8:00 am. Our 
ship is the "Gusty Gale II". The Gusty Gale II is a party fishing boat 
chartered by the Hampshire & Allen bird clubs. Its length is 55 feet, Coast 
Guard approved, with restrooms and some outside seating. It also has an 
enclosed cabin. 

As stated before, we leave from the Harbor Mall,Lynn (see directions below) 
at 8:00 am sharp and should return, to port around 3 or 4:00 in the 
afternoon. In terms of clothing, I recommend rain gear for protection from 
the sea spray or rain, and warm clothes period. Weather out at sea can be 
drastically different from the mainland, even on a hot August day. Another 
must is a lunch. Food will not be available on this trip. Drinks on the 
other hand will be available, but I still recommend you bring your own. The 
last item on the li t is mr1=f. important. MOTION sTCKNFqR PRPVFNTION. We 
will have available before our departure, Ginger Capsules. Whether you use 
our Capsules or bring your own, just make sure you take something. "DON'T 
BE A HERO" 

Directions to Harbor Mall,Lynn. 

Take the Mass.Pike (rte.90) east to Boston. Once in Boston, take the 
Fitzgerald Expressway (North & South/rte.93) . Once on the expressway, look 
for signs that say Callahan Tunnel/Logan Airport. (Exit 24) Take that exit 
and go through the Callahan- Tunnel. Once through the tunnel, follow signs 
to Revere & Lynn.(rte.lA NORTH) From this point on you'll stay on Rte.lA 
NORTH. After about 15 minutes on rte. 1A North, you'll see a sign on the 
right that says "POINT OF PINES", go past the sign and proceed over the 
bridge. Once over the bridge, about 1.5 miles down on right, look for sign 
to HARBOR MALL. Take that right and drive down to dock. Parking may cost 
$1.00. If you have any questions before Saturday, please feel free to give 
me a ring in the evening. Look forward to seeing you on board!. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Surner 
(413)665-3463 



HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB 
November 28, 1986 

Dear Friends - 

I have a new toy. It's a bird feeder with one way glass that fits In 
a window, inside the room. The birds can feast without being aware 
that I am watching their every move, just a few inches away. This is a 
mixed blessing. I have it set next to my desk and all I want to do is 
watch the birds. There hasn't been a bill paid since the feeder was 
installed. It is by sheer agonizing discipline that this letter is 
being written at all. Hy cats are on the verge of nervous breakdowns; 
my husband is claiming desertion; and I suspect that Christmas might 
not happen at the Venmans' this year. In answer to this problem 

however, I say that I have to keep close watch so that when that rare 
bird arrives (and arrive it will) I'll be there to alert you - I know 
you are depending on my vigilance! 

OLD NEWS 

We have had two very good speakers and a party thus far this year. 
Nark Lynch took us to Australia, and John Green to Bonaventure and 
"places along the way". We had field trips to Plum Island, Quabbin, 
and the Berkshire Lakes. The new Rare Bird Alert telephone tree is 
out and ready to be used. I am getting materials together for members 
including a membership list, board members' names, telephone numbers 
of interest to birders and an updated list of book titles in the Bird 
Club librtiry. 

NEW NEWS 

Monday, December 8, 7:30 p.m., Hitchcock Center - Members' holiday 
party - Please brine, up to ten of your slides to show (any subject 
depicting nature) and a goodie (snack or dessert) to share. Following 
the meeting we will be making plans for the annual Christmas Bird 

Count to be held Sunday, December 21. We hope to involve many 
people. You can go out all day, a portion of the day or even 

participate by counting birds at your feeder. Our area includes parts 
of Amherst, Sunderland, Hadley and South Hadley. The count is done 
nationally, information being compiled by the National Audubon 
Society. It is not only fun to participate but is important 
information gathering at the same time. There will be a potluck supper 
at Arcadia at 6:00 p.m. followed by compilation of the day's count of 
the whole area at 7:00. If you want to participate and can't make the 
meeting, please call Scott (665-3463) or leave a message on the Voice 
(256-1836). 

Thursday, January 1, 1987: A Western Massachusetts BIRD BLITZ (a 
field trip brought to you by your Bird Club) to start the year right. 
We'll meet at the Hitchcock Center at 7:00 a.m. and go where the birds 
are. Scott Surner will lead and would like you to call him at 
665-3463 if you are interested. 



Saturday, January 10: An Eastern Massachusetts field trip to Plum 

Island and Cape Ann led by Jim Marcum will leave from the Center at 

5:00 a.m. It's an all day trip so bring lunch and very warm 
clothes. 

Monday, January 12, 7:30, Hitchcock Center - the regular monthly 
meeting will be a slide presentation and talk by Frank Mantlik 
entitled "A Year in the life of a Birder". 

FUTURE NEWS 
(more details later) 

Monday, February 9  - Regular meeting featuring Susan Smith from 
the Department of Biological Science at Mount Holyoke College. 

Monday, March 9  - Regular meeting with Curtice Griffin, Department 
of Forestry and Wildlife Management, UMass, speaking on the 
Galapagos. 

Monday, April 13 - Regular meeting with Nat Drake showing slides 
taken on her recent trip to Costa Rica. 

Monday, May 11 - Regular meeting with Paul Beaver featuring South 
American birds. 

Also, in the works - our annual Monhegan trip Memorial Day weekend, a 
repeat of last year's weekend trip to the Connecticut Lakes in New 
Eampahire on the last weekend in June, and who knows what else? 

HITCHCOCK PROGRAM 
(small fee, call 256-6066 for more information) 

Wednesday, December 10, 7:30 p.m., "Winter Bird Feeding Workshop". 

Saturday, January 17, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., "Quabbin Eagles and 
Ecology" - pre-registration required. 

Also be sure to check the Bird Voice (253-2216) regularly for 
unscheduled field trips and other events of interest to birders. 
Hope to see you on December 8th and at the Christmas Countt 

Sally Venman, Secretary 


